Town of Chester

Board of Selectmen

 Water Commissioners

Minutes of Meeting – November 29, 2010
Members Present:
R. Duane Pease, Chairman; Eugene Bishop, Vice Chairman; Peter Stroganow, Clerk;   Ed MacDonald, Town Administrator
Others Present:
Rene Senecal
Meeting called to order at 6:00 p.m. by Mr. Pease.  Warrants and minutes were signed.
Water rates – Discussion about the water rates and if expenditures equal the receipts.  Currently, the water fund is short funds and an increase in fees was discussed.  Mr. Pease made a motion to increase the water fee.  Mr. Bishop seconded the motion.  Unanimous vote.  The amount of the increase will be set next week.  The increase needed would be about $10 per quarter.  The increase will take effect January 1, 2011.  It was noted that the water rates have not increased in several years.

Scott Sawyer Audit Report – Discussion of the audit report.  Changes that were made by Mr. Sawyer will be enacted.  Mr. Pease made a motion to accept the report.  Mr. Bishop seconded.  Unanimous.  Mr. Stroganow made a motion that we enact the suggestions made by the auditor.  Seconded by Mr. Bishop.

Unanimous vote.

Highway Department – Mr. Senecal requested that Eric Twining be allowed to carry over one week’s vacation with the board’s approval.  Mr. Pease made a motion to allow the carryover.  Mr. Bishop seconded.  Unanimous vote.   The tree on Middlefield Road will be taken down December 1 thru 2.   
The firm doing the removal will also take away all of the debris.  Mr. Senecal asked if the Highway Department could pick up the old Electric Company’s bucket truck.  Mr. Pease would like to look into this matter some more.  It would be a very useful addition to the Highway department.  The Electric Company would have to be contacted to see if an arrangement could be worked out.

Correspondence – Letter from Mass. D.O.T.; Letter from New England Wood Management
Citizen’s Conference – Mr. Fristik had a complaint regarding Verizon phone service. The phone goes out at least three times a week.  He was advised to start the process by calling Verizon and complaining.  Any other residents should do the same thing so that Verizon would have to open a complaint.  
Mr. Bishop made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 6:50 pm.  Seconded by Mr. Stroganow.  Unanimous vote.
Respectfully Submitted,

Donna MacDonald
___________________________

R. Duane Pease, Chairman

____________________________

Eugene Bishop, Vice Chairman

___________________________

Peter Stroganow, Clerk

